

# Class of 2026

Smyrna High School

Dear Members of the Class of 2026:

Welcome back to Smyrna High School! You did it! You've made it to your Senior Year, your last and final year here at Smyrna High. Finishing your Junior year with a "Clean Sweep" by winning every class competition, we are beyond excited to see what you all accomplish this year. While we know you are all very excited to get this school year started, we want to remind you to take advantage of every opportunity you are given and soak in every second of all the "lasts" that this year sends your way. We are excited to work with your officer and class representative team to make this year the absolute best we can for each and every one of you.

## 1. Communication

- We encourage you to stay in contact this year regarding all upcoming events and activities along with any important information regarding graduation, senior trip, senior events etc.
- You can connect with us at any of the following:
  - Google Classroom Students only, email one of the advisors to be added.
  - Remind SHS Class of 2026 (Text the code @shsco26 to 81010)
  - Social Media: We encourage students and parents to follow us on social media.
    - Facebook SHS Class of 2026 (students and family)
    - Instagram smyrnaco2026

#### 2. Class Officers

- As you know, class officer elections were held at the end of last school year. We would like to welcome your 2025-2026 Class Officers.
  - President Gabriella Charles
  - Vice-President Cameron Estrada
  - Secretary Hadassah Pierre-Louise
  - Treasurer Colton Johnson
  - Historian Keely Coleman
- Our officers along with class representatives have been working hard this summer to start
  planning for what we hope will be an unforgettable year. Please be sure to reach out to any
  officers, reps, or one of the advisors with any ideas you may have.

# 3. Class Dues

- Class dues help to cover the cost of float materials along with events and activities for your class. All funds will benefit the students of the Class of 2026.
- Class dues are \$5.00 for each school year.
- Cash or checks are acceptable. Checks can be made out to SHS Class of 2026. Dues must be
  paid prior to attending Homecoming Float construction which will begin on Saturday, October 11.
  Dues may be paid directly to one of the advisors or the main office.
- If you are not sure if you have paid your dues from previous years, please reach out to one of the advisors to check.

## 4. Class Apparel

• We will be posting information on our google classroom and remind as soon as we have the sales open.

## 5. Senior Sunrise

- On your first day of school, Wednesday, September 3, 2025 we will hold our first Senior Class event. We will meet on the track and watch the sunrise on your Last, First Day of School.
- We will be on the track from 6:15 7:15. Breakfast will be provided. (Donuts, muffins, fruit, juice)
- Please consider attending this event to kick off your senior year with your classmates.

# 6. Homecoming/Float

- This year's homecoming game is October 24<sup>th</sup> against the St. George's Hawks. We will begin building a float two weeks prior to this (Saturday, October 11, 2025).
- Building a float will require a lot of time, commitment, collaboration and creativity in two short weeks. Please join us during this time and show our community and school all our hard work and creativity.
- As advisors, we encourage parents and volunteers to attend float building as your assistance will be vital to the success of an AMAZING float.
- We will be seeking volunteers regarding materials, construction, and meals this year. Anyone interested in helping out in any way can contact either advisor at the emails below.

# 7. Senior Trip

More information to come on trips and activities but please complete the class survey below so we can gauge interest.

## 8. Class Survey

- Please complete the following survey to help us in preparation for some possible ideas we have for your senior year.
- o <u>Class Survey</u>

Please reach out to us by email, google classroom or remind if you have any questions. We hope that you all enjoy the remainder of your summer and we are excited to see you all in the fall.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kristy Hankins Kristy.hankins@smyrna.k12.de.us



Ms. Jacalyn Jenkins jacalyn.jenkins@smyrna.k12.de.us

